## Skyline Community Council Meeting Minutes December 8, 2022, 6:45 AM

In Attendance: Mitch Nerdin, Ashli Storheim, Brodie Reid, Tim Mundt, Kylee Joyce, Karianne Prince, Alexander J Smith, Katherine Robinson

Zoom: Alisa Hamblin, Juan Arce-Larreta.

Non-Attendees: Jessica Kerr, T.J. Speros.

- 1. Minutes: Motion by Alexander J. Smith to approve our November meeting minutes, seconded by Kathy Robinson. Motion approved unanimously.
- 2. Alisa Hamblin Community Council District Representative: talked about Panorama Survey and things parents should know about digital safety. It would be a good idea to get the district information from Alisa and have it sent to the parents. Talked about customized questions on the survey. We give the survey 3 times a year. Beginning, middle, and end of school year. Talked about intervention group to help students that are struggling.
- 3. Building Update: Hughes has started demolition on building B. Suppose to move into the Academic building Summer 2024. Not all classrooms will be in the building. We will be putting up a relocatable (relo) village on the west side in the new parking lot to accommodate those classrooms. Tennis courts will not be done by Spring. They have a special finishing that needs to go on the surface of the courts. They can only put it down when it is a certain temperature and will stay that temperature for a certain amount of time. Softball field will be ready for the 2023 season.
- 4. Land Trust: Implemented the changes in Land Trust. Land trust money will be going towards the AVID program. Syd Lott talked about the Freshmen Success class. There will be a teacher that will be assigned to 10<sup>th</sup>, 11<sup>th</sup>, 12<sup>th</sup> grades.
- 5. Several of our student athletes were rewarded at Granite District Board meeting.
- 6. Principal Nerdin: PLC going very well. High Solution Tree is a new way to do training. We have more teachers working closely together since training in Las Vegas.

- 7. Counselors: They have quite a few students that are struggling with mental issues. Panorama has helped pinpoint students who would benefit from working with Victoria Hatton our school psychologist and Kathy O'Donnell our Social Working.
- 8. Mitch talked to us about his principal retreat. He discussed some options that other High School principals have implemented in their schools to help with attendance and tardiness.

Meeting adjourned 7:45 AM. Next meet January 19, 2023, 6:45 AM.